SASKATCHEWAN LACROSSE ASSOCIATION

EXECUTIVE MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2004
SASKATCHEWAN LACROSSE ASSOCIATION

Executive Meeting Conference Call

7:30 p.m., February 10, 2004
Present:






Absent:
Bob Ryan, President





Matt Tretiak, Past President

Lori Love, Treasurer

Chad Fenrick, V.P. Operations




Observers:
Mike Surcon, V.P. Marketing




Curt Keil, Executive Director

1.
Approval of Agenda

LOVE/SURCON

“To approve the agenda as circulated with the addition of the coach evaluation fee item.”

CARRIED

2.
Approval of Minutes

a) Approval of Tuesday, January 20, 2004

FENRICK/LOVE

“To approve the Tuesday, January 20, 2004 Board Meeting Minutes as circulated.”

CARRIED

3.
Financial Statements

a) Approval of January 31, 2004 Financial Statements

LOVE/FENRICK

“To approve the January 31, 2004 Financial Statements as presented.”

CARRIED

4.
Business Arising from minutes


a)
Vacant SLA Board positions

The members present briefly discussed any progress made toward recruiting individuals for the vacant board positions.  Bob Ryan will contact potential candidates for the V.P. Planning/Development position.

5.
Executive Director Evaluation & Contract

The President, Bob Ryan, stated the input he received from the Executive along with his own assessment resulted in an excellent performance review of the Executive Director.  The President’s recommendation was to increase the Executive Director’s salary up a step according to the policy/procedural salary scale as developed last fiscal year.  The scale was also adjusted to reflect the Consumer Price Index of 1.3% for Saskatchewan according to Statistics Canada in 2003.


LOVE/FENRICK

“To approve the Executive Director’s contract for the April 1, 2004 to March 31, 2005 fiscal year as presented.”


CARRIED

6. Tournament Sanction

The Executive Director stated the SLA currently has no definition for a tournament.  It was noted many clubs/associations host festivals or one-day events that involve a series of games with no champion declared.  It is likely to become more common as clubs host games on minor sports days, fairs, etc., especially in rural Saskatchewan.  The Executive Director noted the sanctioning of tournaments does not constitute a major revenue item for the SLA and does slightly increase administration for the clubs in hosting events.

The Webster’s dictionary defines a tournament as "A contest involving a number of competitors who vie against each other in a series of games or trials."   The SLA Executive discussed including that a "tournament champion is declared” within the definition.  The volunteers presented noted clubs/associations are still required to submit a schedule of all game activities that would include events such as exhibition games, festivals, one-day events, etc. 


FENRICK/SURCON

“A contest involving a number of competitors who vie against each other in a series of games or trials in which a tournament champion is declared.”


CARRIED

7.
Canadian Lacrosse Association – planning session discussion

Bob Ryan, President, stated the Canadian Lacrosse Association would be hosting a strategic planning session at the end of February in which he will be attending on behalf of the Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association.  The Executive suggested Bob Ryan recommend the following to the CLA:

· Plan for lacrosse to be included in the Canada Games

· Improve/increase the profile of national championships

· Increase the amount of development resources to the provinces

· Improve the financial/administrative support to national teams

· Develop a process to create cost sharing for national championships relating to flights/travel.

8.
Men’s Field Provincial Team Player Fees

The Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association has continued to pursue fees from 2003 Junior & Senior Men’s Field Provincial Team players stating March 31, 2004 being the final deadline for payment.  The SLA will require any players that have not fully paid their provincial team fees by this deadline to be automatically suspended and considered members in bad standing as of April 1, 2004.  This information will be forwarded to all member associations within Saskatchewan other provincial associations throughout Canada.
9.
Warriors Lacrosse Team Pilot Project

The Executive discussed the Warriors Lacrosse team project being proposed by the Regina Sports Council.  This project will recruit target groups such as youth at risk, aboriginal people, economically disadvantaged individuals or families, and single-parent families.  The team will be operated as a peewee box lacrosse team within the Queen City Minor Box Lacrosse Association in the spring with plans to expand to field lacrosse in possible preparation for the North American Indigenous Games.  The President noted preliminary discussions with Queen City Minor Box Lacrosse have been positive in regards to approving this project.  In was also noted that the Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association has not committed any financial resources to this project, however, it is hoped the SLA will be able to provide some technical and equipment assistance.


FENRICK/LOVE

“To endorse the Regina Warriors Lacrosse Team project proposal as submitted by the Regina Sports Council.”

CARRIED

10.
TV & Radio Advertisement 

The President noted the circulated proposal for a 30-second television & radio advertisement was submitted by Randy Trobak, Box Chairperson for discussion by the SLA and will also be discussed within the box sector.   The members present all agreed this type of project may not result in a significant membership increase to make the expenditure and the project a worthwhile venture at this time.  

11.
Coach Practical Evaluations
The new CBET system will also make all coaches submit a practical component - i.e. workbook, video, etc.   The Executive Director has discussed this issue with Bill McBain, CLA Coaching Chairperson, and it is being recommended the evaluators receive $5 per coach evaluated.

FENRICK/SURCON

“8.02.3  Coach evaluators will be paid at a rate of $5 per coach evaluated upon submission of proper documentation.”



CARRIED

12.
Next Executive Meeting – To be scheduled by the President & Executive Director for Early April.
13.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:45 p.m.
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